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          BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA         REVISION#1  
     Tuesday, October 25, 2016 at 3:00 PM       

                           Town Hall, Hearing Room     
               367 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Hyannis, MA  

  
“An announcement for the public at the meeting:  These proceedings are being 
recorded and we need to ask if there is anyone in the audience who will be recording 
any portion of this meeting.” 
 
I. Variance – Septic: 

Michael Pimentel representing Frances and Karen Macisaac, owners – 34 
Bone Hill Road, Barnstable, Map/Parcel 336-061, 10,452 square feet parcel, 
requesting two variances for failed septic system. 

 
II. Re-Consideration Septic Decision. 

A. Edward Pesce, P.E., Pesce Engineering, representing Wianno Knoll 
Condo Trust – 727 Main Street, Osterville, Map/Parcel 141-013, 83,579 
square feet lot, requested, failed septic system, multiple variances 
requested. 
 

B. Glen Harrington, R.S., representing Dmitry and Irene Zinov, owners – 102  
      Iyannough Road, Hyannis, Map/Parcel 328-152-00A thru -00J, requesting  
      a re-consideration of Board decision of July 12, 2016 which applied the   
     1650 rule. 

 
III. Food – Temporary Event: 

Joseph Berlandi representing the Barnstable Village Association, sponsors of 
the Barnstable Village Halloween Parade Event scheduled for Saturday, 
October 29 with a rain date of October 30.  The event will be held at the 
County Courthouse parking lot.  The food items will be hot dogs, hamburgers 
and soda. 

 
IV. Discussion: 

P.J. Richardson, Acting Manager,  Allyson Taylor, CPO, and Richard Ferrari, 
CPO, YMCA pools, regarding proper protocol for self-closure of pool and daily 
testing of pool. 
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V. Craigville Motel: 
 Possible approval of litigation settlement agreement. 
 
VI. Request for Appeal of Cease and Desist Order – Food. 

Adrian and Heather Vickers, owners of The BBQ Sandwich Mobile 
Truck/Trailer, requests an appeal to the order to cease and desist preparation 
of food and serving/selling food to the public within the Town of Barnstable. 

 
VII. Correspondence Received: 

Town Council submitted report from Envirotech Laboratories dated 
September 22, 2016 supplied to them by Mr. Patrick Page at the October 6th 
Town Council meeting.  

 
VIII. Old / New Business: 

A. Minutes. 
B. Update on 726 South Main Street, a.k.a. 18 Bay Lane, Centerville, new 

house construction proposed. 
 

 


